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Located on the 6th floor at the Government 

Center   

Phone: 702-455-3504 

Address: 500 S. Grand Central Pkwy.  

Box 551601 

Las Vegas, NV.  

89155-1601 

 

 

 

Stay informed with whatôs happening in 

District B by subscribing to our other 

newsletter 

http://www.clarkcountynv.gov/public-

communications/newsletters/districtb/pages/

default.aspx  

 

 

Commissionerôs Staff: 

 

Janice Ridondo - Liaison:  

JRidondo@ClarkCountyNV.gov    

  

Gina Stroughterï Executive Assistant: 

Gina.Stroughter@ClarkCountyNV.gov   

  

Amelia Smithï Sr. Office Specialist 

Amelia.Smith@ClarkCountyNV.gov  

 
Vanessa Aguayo -Barker - 

Administrate Specialist:  
Vanessa.Aguayo -
Barker@ClarkCountyNV.gov  
 

OFFICE DETAILS
/ƻƳƳƛǎǎƛƻƴŜǊ aŀǊƛƭȅƴ YƛǊƪǇŀǘǊƛŎƪ 

bƻǊǘƘŜŀǎǘ bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ WǳƴŜκWǳƭȅ нлму 

Dear Residents, 

 

  Thank you for taking the time to stay engaged in the community.  

We try to keep you informed about things going on around you.  

In August, once school begins, I will be hosting two town hall 

meetings on the same day.  One will be in the morning and the 

other in the evening.  Once a date has been chosen our office will 

notify you.  In September we will host a small event for the new 

art project.  This year, Clark County will be working to enforce 

the ban of illegal fireworks.  Anyone using illegal fireworks is 

subject to be fined.  We encourage the community to go to the 

Moapa Paiute Travel Plaza where fireworks are legal and a 

variety of events will be held up to and on the 4th of July.  Our 

office phone and my cell phone receives several calls the week 

prior to the 4th and a few days after regarding complaints of 

fireworks.  Please be respectful of your neighbors as fireworks 

tend to impact veterans, animals and others who have PTSD.  The 

senior center building received a name change to be more 

inclusive to the entire community.  We encourage you to follow 

the calendar as senior events, children events and, more 

importantly, family events are held.  I invite you to come out and 

support these events.  This really has been a win win for the 

whole community and I appreciate everyone working together for 

the greater good.  Lastly, I want to thank you for being patient 

while our building department is going through some growing 

pains and for lending Amelia to my Clark County office.  Amelia 

will be back in Overton the week of June 11th so please utilize her 

as a link to us.  

Marilyn 
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Commissio ner Kirkpatrick was able to get  a much needed crosswalk                  

installed  on Patriots Way by Ute Perkins Elementary   
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Jill Gladwin and her father  

Linda Comparoniõs 

Father  John Moore  

Residents of the Month  

 

 

We love and appreciate our father for many reasons.  We look to our father for the 
wisdom he p ossesses.  W e watch  and  mimic him as he completes projects.  He may 

even teach us the names to bugs that may or may not be accurate.  Dad is who 
taught us to explore and have a sense of adventure (while mom bites her nails).  He 

tests our wit by playing practical jokes.  When we  need him he is our sanctuary as he 
protects and provides for our physical and emotional needs.  Dad, thank you for the 

laughs and adventure that you have brought to our  lives.  

 

 

Fatherõs Day 

June 17 th  
  

Everette Comparoni and his father Samual 

Rogers 



 

Ϥ р Ϥ 
 

  

 



 

Ϥ с Ϥ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Senior Center/Recreation Center  

325 Cooper St . 702 -397 -8002  / 702 -398 -7480  

 Clark County continues to work hard to provide activities for all ages  

Call Clark County Parks and Recreation staff to sign up for classes  

 

 

Youth Activities  

 

*** Open Rec Monday -Friday 3pm -6pm  for ages 6 -17***  

 

 

Family Activities  

 

Karaoke Night June 8 th  at 5pm  

As we enjoy our summer we start to look for activities that the whole family can enjoy.  Come and 
experience to good ol õ family fun with laughs.  

 

 

Drive in Movie Night  July 5 th  and 6 th  ð weõll be watching Cars 3 

Take some time to create a car out of a card board box or laundry basket.  Creativity has no limit, 
just use this time to have fun with your kids and watch them  beam with joy  as they watch a  movie 
from the inside of their very own car .   

 

 

Senior Activities  

 

Exercise classes in cluding Yoga and Chair dancing  

 

Cards and games  

 

Lunches Monday ð Friday at 12pm  

 

Senior Shopping Trip June 12 th  

 

 
 



 

Ϥ т Ϥ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Ice Cream Party  

Commissioner Kirkpatrick likes to support our students within the school d istrict and has a 
passion for teaching youth the importance of reading.  District B schools were invited to participate 

in March Reading Month.  We invited 55 schools and 7 participated.  We rewarded t he winning 
school with an ice cream party.  

 

A special thanks goes out to our partners:  Police Protective Association, Northeast Area Command 
COP Team, 51õs Cosmo, Golden Knights Chance, LVMPDõs McGruff, Clark Countyõs Tommy the 
Turtle, Clark Countyõs Mojave Max, Elections Department, RTC, Water Rec  and a special thanks to 

the staff and students of Helen Herr Elementary School for reading 296,147 pages.  Thank you 
Andersen Dairy for providing ice cream for over 700 students.   

 

If you are interested in participating in next yearõs reading contest please reach out to Amelia at 
702 -397 -6475 . 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 


